

Đề thi thử môn tiếng Anh vào 10 Sở Hà Nội năm 2025 số 8

Quiz ID: 15271

Question 1 (Question ID: 9-263316)

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. month
- B. think
- C. smooth
- D. thick

Question 2 (Question ID: 9-442775)

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. station
- B. happen
- C. rabbit
- D. matter

Question 3 (Question ID: 9-575079)

Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- A. captain
- B. aircraft
- C. support
- D. traffic

Question 4 (Question ID: 9-848349)

Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- A. condition
- B. difference
- C. vitamin
- D. mineral

Question 5 (Question ID: 9-615783)

He said that he _____ me up when I arrived at the airport the following week.

- A. will pick
- B. picked
- C. would pick
- D. is picking

Question 6 (Question ID: 9-510401)

_____ your father _____ you to school when you were small?

- A. Does/ use to take
- B. Is/ use to take
- C. Did/ use to take
- D. Did/ used to take

Question 7 (Question ID: 9-317307)

He stopped _____ a coffee and then he went back to work.

- A. to have
- B. having
- C. have
- D. to having

Question 8 (Question ID: 9-37379)

Our aim is to make the performing arts, museums and our _____ accessible to all.

- A. love
- B. patriotism
- C. heritage
- D. status

Question 9 (Question ID: 9-224914)

Carol was eating a banana while Sandy _____ his home task.

- A. has done
- B. was doing
- C. did
- D. had done

Question 10 (Question ID: 9-226690)

She wants to lose 8 kilos, but she _____ no attempt to reach this aim.

- A. makes
- B. does
- C. takes
- D. puts

Question 11 (Question ID: 9-622611)

In the year of 2025, over 1,000 new houses _____ for the poor in this area.

- A. built
- B. will build
- C. will be built
- D. build

Question 12 (Question ID: 9-574425)

A: Shall I help you with your suitcase?

B: _____

- A. Not a chance.
- B. That's very kind of you.
- C. I can't agree more.
- D. What a pity!

Question 13 (Question ID: 9-843300)

Read the following announcement and choose the best answer for each blank.

Understanding and Managing Your Feelings

1. Feeling stressed? Take deep breaths and relax for **Q13.1**..... minutes.
2. It's okay to feel sad sometimes. Talk to someone you trust.
3. **Q13.2**..... can give you energy, use it to try something new!
4. When you feel angry, count to ten before **Q13.3**.....
5. Feeling happy? Share your positive vibes with those around you!
6. Confusion is normal. Ask questions to **Q13.4**..... your thoughts.

- | | | | | |
|---------------|--------------|---------------|---------------|-------------|
| Q13.1. | A. lots | B. a little | C. a few | D. a lot |
| Q13.2. | A. Excite | B. Excitement | C. Exciting | D. Excited |
| Q13.3. | A. responded | B. responding | C. to respond | D. responds |
| Q13.4. | A. clear | B. brush | C. wash | D. clean |

Read and do the following tasks.

Long ago, in ancient Vietnam, King Hung wanted to find his successor. He asked his sons to find the most delicious food to make the most meaningful feast. _____.

- a. He explained that the square shape represented the Earth.
- b. His youngest son, Lang Lieu, made Banh Chung by using rice, pork, and beans and wrapped them in leaves.
- c. The king was impressed by the plainness and meaning of the dish.

Question 14 (Question ID: 9-843309)

Choose the best way to rearrange the following sentences in order to make a meaningful paragraph.

- A. a - b - c
- B. c - b - a
- C. b - c - a
- D. b - a - c

Question 15 (Question ID: 9-843310)

Choose the best sentence that can END the text most appropriately.

- A. Last but not least, Lang Lieu's dish became a key part of the Tet celebration.
- B. In the end, Lang Lieu became the next king, and Banh Chung has been a traditional food for Tet ever since.
- C. To sum up, Banh Chung is still enjoyed by families during Tet today.
- D. First of all, Banh Chung is an important symbol of Vietnamese culture and tradition.

Question 16 (Question ID: 9-575244)

Read the passage and choose the correct answer for each blank

No more teachers? No more books? For today's kids, the Internet has all the answers.

Gadgets come and go and most of them don't have a very long life. The Internet, **Q16.1**....., seems to be here to stay. The World Wide Web is now the largest information resource in the world and teenagers can find more or less anything they want there. They can download music and films, watch TV, listen to the radio, **Q16.2**..... e-mails and even shop online.

In the United States, for example, more than 78% of kids **Q16.3**..... online, according to a recent study. **Q16.4**..... are just surfing the Web and instant messaging their friends. But 94% of those online said they also used it for schoolwork. This technology has allowed them to access a vast store of knowledge **Q16.5**..... inaccessible before. With online tutoring and virtual schools, technology allows students to get specific help. **Q16.6**..... to be a part of a study group or discuss school projects with international e-mail pals. Perhaps more than anything, the Internet search engine Google has changed homework habits across the globe. But the problem is that it is so easy to "copy and paste" that teachers need to change homework assignments or projects every year.

Q16.1. A. moreover B. although C. because D. however

Q16.2. A. sent B. sending C. to send D. send

Q16.3. A. play B. went C. go D. played

Q16.4. A. Lots of theirs B. A lot of them C. Many they D. Much them

Q16.5. A. that were B. which was C. which is D. what was

Q16.6. A. It is also possible B. It possible is also C. It also is possible D. It is possible also

Question 17 (Question ID: 9-187471)

Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

He last had his car tested ten months ago.

- A. He tests his car ten months before.
- B. He had not tested his car for ten months.
- C. He hasn't had his car tested for ten months.
- D. He hasn't had any test on his car since ten months.

Question 18 (Question ID: 9-843305)

Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

Hanoi urban districts are noisier than its suburban areas.

- A. Hanoi suburban areas aren't noisy as its urban districts.**
- B. Hanoi suburban areas is less noisy than its urban districts.**
- C. Hanoi suburban areas are not as noisy as its urban districts.**
- D. Hanoi suburban areas are as quietly as its urban districts.**

Question 19 (Question ID: 9-559419)

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

Jackson / prefer / draw / picture / play / piano.

- A. Jackson prefers to draw pictures to playing the piano.**
- B. Jackson prefers drawing pictures to playing the piano.**
- C. Jackson prefers drawing pictures than playing the piano.**
- D. Jackson prefers to drawing pictures to playing the piano.**

Question 20 (Question ID: 9-575284)

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

She / wish / she / not have to / deal / stress / her study.

- A. She wishes she doesn't have to deal with the stress of her study.**
- B. She wishes she hadn't had to deal about the stress of her study.**
- C. She wishes she won't have to deal with the stress of her study.**
- D. She wishes she didn't have to deal with the stress of her study.**

Question 21 (Question ID: 9-228042)

What does the sign mean?



- A. Do not waste the water.
- B. Do not turn on the tap.
- C. Do not drink the water.
- D. Do not lock the tap.

Question 22 (Question ID: 9-843358)

What does the notice say?



- A. You should return your books to the assistant in the correct order.**
- B. The books are easy to find because they are all arranged by level.**
- C. The books should be returned in Z-A order.**
- D. You should place books in the order that you found them.**

Read the passage then choose the best answer to each question.

In the year 1540, Spanish explorers traveled to what today is northern Arizona. There, they found something that amazed them. A wide canyon with steep walls ran for miles through the earth. The explorers tried to climb down to the bottom of the canyon, but it was too far. Later, they reported seeing rocks in the canyon that were bigger than any church tower back in Spain. Today, we are still amazed by this **massive** geologic formation. We call it the Grand Canyon.

The canyon was created by the Colorado River. The water **wears down** and carries off the rocks and dirt that it flows over. This action is called erosion. Over millions of years, the river has made a deep path in the earth, and this path is the canyon. Currently, the canyon is more than a mile deep, and the Colorado River still runs along the bottom of **it**.

People have traveled from all over the world to see the Grand Canyon. Grand Canyon National Park is one of the oldest national parks in America, and more than five million tourists visit it each year. They like thinking about how long it took the Colorado River to **carve** the canyon. They also enjoy hiking and camping in the canyon. And, of course, they love to stand at the top of the canyon and admire the beautiful views.



Question 23 (Question ID: 9-162500)

What is the best title for the passage?

- A. Protecting the Grand Canyon
- B. Natural Wonder: the Grand Canyon
- C. The Discovery of the Colorado River
- D. The Grand Canyon and American History

Question 24 (Question ID: 9-162501)

Why couldn't the Spanish reach the bottom of the canyon?

- A. It was very deep.
- B. They were scared of it.
- C. A road to it was blocked.
- D. They did not have any supplies.

Question 25 (Question ID: 9-162502)

In the first paragraph, the word "massive" is CLOSEST in meaning to ____.

- A. odd
- B. large
- C. rough
- D. far

Question 26 (Question ID: 9-843299)

The word "wears down" in the second paragraph is OPPOSITE in meaning to ____.

- A. turns into
- B. goes down
- C. builds up
- D. makes up

Question 27 (Question ID: 9-162503)

What is erosion according to the passage?

- A. A deep hole in the ground
- B. A type of fast-flowing river
- C. The removal of earth by water
- D. The process of river formation

Question 28 (Question ID: 9-162508)

All of the following are mentioned as attractions for tourists at the canyon EXCEPT ____.

- A. exploring new canyon areas
- B. considering the canyon's age
- C. enjoying the views of the canyon
- D. walking and sleeping in the canyon

Question 29 (Question ID: 9-843353)

Four phrases/sentences have been removed from the text below. Choose the correct answer to complete the text. Write only the letter A-D in each blank.

- A.** that we can take action behind the ‘plastic soup’ before it gets any bigger
- B.** It contains everything you could imagine, from plastic bags to children's toys and even plastic swimming pools!
- C.** that after people have worked hard to fight pollution and take action on the environment for years
- D.** The ‘Great Garbage Patch’ as it's sometimes called, causes lots of problems.

It's difficult to believe **Q29.1**....., we still have a long way to go before we succeed.

Oceanographers have discovered a huge ‘plastic soup’ made from rubbish floating in the Pacific Ocean. This island of rubbish has been growing slowly for over 60 years and is now so big that it goes from California to Hawaii and nearly to Japan. **Q29.2**.....

Q29.3..... One of these is the chemicals it produces in the sea. These chemicals and small pieces of plastic are now appearing in fish, and obviously, this means the plastic-filled fish could get into our dinner plates!

It's not all bad news though. A conversation group is investigating if the 100 million tons of waste can be turned into fuel and used positively at the moment. Let's hope **Q29.4**.....!